Mykola Vasylovych Palyichuk
Regional Council Commissioner

Ivano-Frankivsk

Victor Andryusovych Anushkevychus

Mayor

Ivano-Frankivsk

Gay parades

Dear Sirs,

the bishops of the orthodox Catholic Synod of the UGCC are turning to You. Please, be brave and wise. Do not allow a moral decay of all Ukraine to start in Ivano-Frankivsk through the homosexual infection. According to statistics, 60% of the infected with the AIDS virus in Germany and 75% in Canada are homosexuals. Do not allow Your children or Your grandchildren to be infected with the unclean spirit of homosexuality. 
An encouraging example of wisdom and bravery is Head of the Home Policy Department of the Town Council of Dnepropetrovsk, Mr Vladimir Mykhaylyshin, who declared: “If there should be a parade of brides and bridegrooms, we would allow it, but a parade of homosexuals (gay parade) we will allow not.” 

The gay activists supported from abroad are exerting pressure in order to gain a foothold in Ukraine. It would be shameful if the Catholic Ivano-Frankivsk region became this foothold. You who represent this Christian territory represent moral and ethical principles as well. By no means let Yourselves be deceived, intimidated or bribed into opening the door for moral infection which would bring the young generation of all Ukraine to ruin. 
We pray for You; be brave.

Bishops of the orthodox Catholic Synod of the UGCC

+ Eliáš OSBM

+ Samuel OSBM

+ Metoděj OSBM

+ Markian OSBM

Pidhirtsi, 25th July 2009 

Copies to: 

· The Holy Father Benedict XVI

· V. Yushchenko, President of Ukraine
· MPs, Ukraine
· Regional Council commissioners, Ukraine
Enclosure: Pastoral letter A stop to the homosexual infection
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